
From: Michael Sheehan [mailto:MSheehan@mtaofsa.com.au]  
Sent: Friday, 5 October 2018 11:12 AM 
To: Albert Baumgartner; Chambers - Bissett C; Bill Chesterman; 'ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au' 
(ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au); Ted Kowalski; Sue-Anne Burnley; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au 
Cc: Hamish Harrington; Mark Weldon (mweldon@vacc.com.au) 
Subject: RE: AM2014/93: Vehicle Repair, Services and Retail Award 

 
Hi Lisa. MTA-SA can also confirm our position that the apprentice rates in clauses 11.9 (b) and 11.10 
(b) in the exposure draft are no longer required on the basis that these rates are highly unlikely to 
have any existing application.  
The Commission is also advised that amendments to clause 5 – Facilitative provisions, have been 
forwarded  to the Union parties  for examination. I understand that Sue-Anne Burnley (SDA) has 
been on leave and will return next week. So the parties should be in a position to hopefully finalise 
this particular clause by the end of next week.  
With kind regards.    Michael 
 
 
 

 

Michael Sheehan 
 

Senior Industrial Officer 
 

Email:  
 

msheehan@mtaofsa.com.au  

  

Phone:  
 

08 8291 2002  
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